
 

 

 
 

 
October 11, 2020 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 

Thank you for your emails over the last several days. Please know I am responding as quickly 
as I can during this very busy time. I do need to update you, as I have been notified over the 
weekend, that there are now three more students who have tested positive since my last 
correspondence sent Friday afternoon. The school is in the process of contact tracing and will notify 
any family whose student may need to be quarantined as a result of these findings. As you know, 
students have been quarantined because the school was not able to ensure that 6 feet could be 
maintained in all classrooms from desk to desk. Please allow me to reiterate from the Oct. 9 
correspondence, our goal is to have as much face-to-face interaction as possible, and this hybrid 
model provides the opportunity to ensure that 6 feet can be maintained throughout the school day, 
both in class and during lunch. 
 

Parents, it is imperative that you are reiterating the social distancing protocol outside the 
school day as well. Your help to enforce safe behavior and practices is crucial to our school 
community as well.  
 

Ms. Brunelle sent this to her students, and with her permission I am sharing it with you all. 
There are  lots of changes going on right now, leaving some of us happy and relieved and others sad 
and anxious.  
 

St. Julian of Norwich, a strong and intelligent saint from the Middle Ages, said about these 
times, whether good or bad, "All will be well, and all manner of thing shall be well," because in 
the end, we have to trust that God is going show us where we need to be, whether that's in this 
life now or in the next. We just need to be watchful and waiting. 
 
God won't solve all of our problems or make life easy for us, but God will give us the 
opportunities we need to practice our purpose, which is to LOVE instead of fear; sometimes in 
really profound ways; in other ways, simple and humble. 
 
So if you're feeling anxious, or you're worried that your current sense of relief might leave you 
(all feelings are temporary), trust that "All will be well, and all manner of things shall be well." 

 
I am re-attaching the chart that all students (outside of those who are currently quarantined 

and the handful of students who began the school year LRO) are expected to follow this schedule as 
it relates to in-person or LRO learning, including students who opted to move to LRO over the course 
of the last few weeks.  
 
Last names beginning with letters A-J RED) 

Last names beginning K-Z (BLUE) 

Lima Central Catholic 
High School 



M Oct. 12 No School-Diocesan 
Professional Development  

T Oct. 13 
No School-
Planning Day 

W Oct. 14 
Red In 
Person 
Blue LRO 

TH Oct.15 
Blue In 
Person 
Red LRO 

F Oct. 16 
Red In 
Person 
Blue LRO 

M Oct.19 
Blue In Person 
Red LRO 

T Oct. 20 
Red In Person 
Blue LRO 

W Oct. 21 
Blue In 
Person 
Red LRO 

TH Oct.22 
Red In 
Person 
Blue LRO 

F Oct. 23 
Blue In 
Person 
Red LRO 

 

Blessings, 

 

 
Stephanie A. Williams 
Principal/CEO ‘98 

 

 


